
A ROUNDUP   News & Messages

Roundup River Ranch and our community are coming together like a powerful current, electrifying the  
excitement around our mission. We have wrapped up six incredible Summer Camp sessions, and we are 
heading into fall with eagerness to serve camper families during the next few months during Family Camp 
weekends.

We often wish that the communities we serve could experience the magic of Roundup River Ranch. On June 
30th we opened our doors and hosted a Community Open House for a day filled with laughter, adventure, 
and discovery. Sharing our campsite not only allows us to highlight what a camp experience for a child 
includes, but also paints a vivid picture of what the future of Roundup River Ranch holds.

Thanks to the incredible generosity of donors like you, we have made significant strides towards our  
Campaign goal. However, we still need to raise an additional $1.5 million to achieve our capital projects 
target. Your contributions have played a crucial role in getting us this far, and we are confident that,  
together, we can bridge this final gap.

Our strategic plans for Campaign completion are well underway, ensuring that we reach a wider audience 
and garner the support needed. We firmly believe that every dollar raised brings us one step closer to 
creating lasting change and transforming lives.

We are planning for a Fall groundbreaking for the three cabins. This milestone marks an exciting step 
forward in our journey. With your help, we aim to complete construction by 2026, providing a safe and 
welcoming space for our campers and their families.

None of this would be possible without the unwavering commitment of donors like you. Your belief in our 
mission has allowed us to grow and expand our impact, touching the lives of countless individuals. From the 
bottom of our hearts, we thank you for your incredible support.

Our goal is to complete the Campaign by Thanksgiving of this year. As we continue this journey, we pledge 
to remain transparent and accountable. We will keep you updated on the progress of the Campaign and 
the impact of your donations. Together, we can make a difference and create a better future for all. 	
Once again, thank you for your generosity, dedication, and belief in our mission.

			 
			 

			         With deepest gratitude,

			         Kristy and Bill Woolfolk 
			         Campaign Co-Chairs
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Introduction from Campaign Co-Chairs



Campaign Countdown
Community Spirit for Our Final Push!
As we approach the end of the Roundup the Possibilities Campaign, we extend our heartfelt thanks to each 
of you. Our mission continues, and the journey isn’t over yet. We’ve made significant strides, but we still face 
the critical task of raising an additional $1.5 million to fully realize our vision for capital campaign projects. 
Every contribution matters and brings us closer to our goal.

Thanks to the generosity of Pat and Donna Martin, we are excited to announce a challenge gift of 
$500,000. This contribution is an incentive to support fundraising efforts by offering an additional $500,000 
donation if our $1.5 million goal is met by Thanksgiving. 
 
Paving the Way
 
Our Campaign Countdown approach invites our community to join us in this exciting final push to complete 
the Campaign and help us pave the way to our new cabins. Our message is simple: Together we can rally  
our resources and enthusiasm—because every contribution brings us one step closer to a world filled with 
possibilities! Everyone has a role to play, regardless of the size of their contribution. Whether it’s $1 or $3,000, 
every gift is crucial.  
 
For a contribution of $3,000, you can sponsor a paver that will not only create a beautiful pathway, but also 
symbolizes your commitment to making a lasting difference. Our community push for support will help bring 
these new cabins to life. Join us in this meaningful endeavor and leave a lasting legacy as we pave the way 
together. Please share this message with your friends and family, encourage others to join us, and let’s 
show the strength of our community spirit. Thank you for your support and for believing in the possibilities 
that lie ahead!



 CABIN PROJECT Update 
 
We are thrilled to announce the upcoming construction of three new cabins  
at Roundup River Ranch, which will further enhance our ability to provide  
transformative experiences for our campers. The construction plans for these 
cabins have been meticulously designed to ensure a comfortable and inclusive 
environment for all.  
 
Each cabin will feature a spacious common area, three bunk rooms, to create 

a home away from home for our campers. The interiors will be thoughtfully crafted to provide a warm and inviting 
atmosphere, fostering a sense of belonging and comfort. Additionally, the cabins will be equipped with accessible 
features, allowing campers with disabilities to fully participate in all activities. MacAllister Construction is serving as 
the general contractor for this important project. 
 
These new additions to our campsite will expand our capacity to serve more campers and create a sense of  
community and togtherness. The surrounding grounds will be landscaped to create a serene and peaceful envi-
ronment, offering ample space for outdoor activities and gatherings. The cabins will be seamlessly integrated into 
the natural beauty of our camp. 
 
We are grateful to you, our generous donors and supporters who have made this vision a reality. Your unwavering 
commitment to our mission has allowed us to create an inclusive and inspiring space where children with  
life-altering diagnoses can experience the magic of camp. These new cabins will serve as a beacon of hope and a 
testament to the incredible impact that can be achieved when we come together to support a shared vision.
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SCHEMATIC CABIN FLOOR PLAN

Schematic Cabin Floor Plan
Bath #1 
- 2 ADA toilets
- 2 ADA roll in showers
- Storage for linens

Bath #2A & #3A (ACCESSIBLE)
- Accessible with toilet and roll-in shower.

Bath #2B & #3B 
- Not accessible, has toilet and transfer shower.

Bunk Room #1
- Exterior access 
- Storage 
- 6 beds

Bunk Room #2
- Exterior access 
- Storage 
- 5 beds

Bunk Room #3
- Exterior access 
- Storage 
- 5 beds
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The Enduring Legacy of Giving:  
Bernie & Suzanne Scharf

 
Bernie and Suzanne Scharf are extraordinary individuals whose unwavering commitment to philanthropy 
and their deep belief in the transformative power of giving have made a significant impact on Roundup River 
Ranch. 
 
At a young age, the spirit of philanthropy was ignited within Bernie. Little did he know then how these early 
experiences of giving back would shape his entire life. Bernie and Suzanne were founding members of the 
Roundup River Ranch board.  
 
They were one of our first donors to the Roundup the Possibilities Campaign, believing that endowment and 
bequest fundraising support are key priorities in securing the strategic needs of Roundup River Ranch in both 
growth and sustainability. Their support has been nothing short of remarkable, including an additional major 
gift in May 2024 that has propelled us towards the successful completion of the Campaign. 
 
Bernie’s inspiration to support Roundup River Ranch stems from his profound understanding of the importance 
of strategic growth and sustainability. He recognizes that by investing in our organization, he is ensuring the 
continuation of our mission and paving the way for a brighter future for children facing life-altering diagnoses 
and their families. The Scharf’s have not only contributed generously to the Roundup the Possibilities 
Campaign but has also played a vital role in helping us reach our fundraising goals from the very beginning. 
 
Their belief in our organization’s impact and the transformative experiences we provide for children and their  
families has been a driving force behind his generous contributions. 
 
We are incredibly grateful for the Scharf’s dedication and philanthropic spirit. Their commitment to Roundup 
River Ranch and support of the Roundup the Possibilities Campaign have been instrumental in propelling us 
toward success. Bernie’s and Suzanne’s generosity is a shining example of the profound difference individuals 
can make in the lives of others. We are honored to have them as partners in our mission to provide life-
changing camp experiences for children with serious illnesses, and we are inspired by their unwavering belief 
in the power of giving.  
 
Through their commitment to making a positive impact, they are a beacon of generosity and compassion.

CDonor Spotlight



THANK YOU TO OUR DONORS Our deepest gratitude to these generous donors whose  
contributions will help camp for generations to come.  

$2,000,000+ 
Kathy Cole**
Frechette Family Foundation
Daniel and Janet Mordecai Foundation
Janet Mordecai*
Bernard and Suzanne Scharf**
$1,000,000 - $1,999,999
The Ferguson Family
Georgia and Donald Gogel
T. Denny Sanford
Schlessman Family Foundation
Julie and Hugh Sullivan**
$500,000 - $999,999
Pam & Ben Peternell
Peternell Family Foundation
Greer & Jack Gardner**
David and Francie Horvitz Family  
    Foundation Inc.
Donna and Pat Martin
David* and Liz Stern
$250,000 - $499,999
Catherine Bennett and Fred Frailey**
John Forester**
Gates Family Foundation in honor of  
    Rich Kiely
Harbourton Foundation
Gina and Jim Lorenzen**
Amy and James Regan
The Wagner Family
$100,000 - $249,999
David Cohen, MD**
Lia Gore, MD and Frank Haluska, MD
Linda and Mark Kogod**
Joan Maclachlan
Betsy Mordecai and Gareth Heyman
Debbie and Jim Schultz**
Kathie and Bob Shafer**
Lynne and Ken Siegel
$50,000 - $99,999
Adolph Coors Foundation
Mary Pat and Daniel Armistead
Cynthia Engles
Mr. and Mrs.* Clinton Josey**
The Marilyn Augur Family Foundation
Lisa and Dave Pease**
$25,000 - $49,999
Alpine Bank
Eric Affeldt
Canter***
Marla and George Coleman
Donna Meyer Endowment Fund
Jane and Reed Eberly
Sandy and Ann Faison
Regina and Kyle Fink
Edith and Louis Gitlin**
Sally and Richard O’Loughlin
Pete Pohlmann
Sue and Mike Rushmore

Donors as of July 2024

Leewood* and Tom Woodell
Scott and Joni Wylie
$10,000 - $24,999
Debbi and Lee Alpert
Barb and Fred Baumann
Borgen Family Foundation
Leslie and Garret Davies
Buck and Holly Elliott
Alissa Gardenswartz, JD and Craig  
    Gardenswartz
John* and Julia Gates
Gates Family Foundation
Ruth B. Johnson, JD and Kris Sabel**
Nancy Major, MD and Ken Romanzi
Susan Nottingham
Andrea and William Phelps
Margaret and Glenn Wood
$5,000 - $9,999
Anonymous  
Mark Brammer
Chadwick/Loher Foundation
Andrea and Mike Glass
Go Play, Inc.
Jane E. Hall
Samantha Hodgkins and Todd Vermeer, MD
Sarah and Tait Johnson
Sue and Rich Jones
Charles L. Lloyd, Jr.
Make-A-Wish Foundation of Colorado
Lilly Moats
Anne Roberts
SeriousFun Children’s Network, Inc.
Marilyn and Jim Steane
Sarah and Matt Teeters
Sara and KP Yelpaala
Nancy and Harold Zirkin
Up to $5,000
Anonymous
Grace E. Anshutz
The “B’s of Vail”
Jane Palu and Timothy Beyer
William Bishop
Jane Blanch
Alida Carri
Betsy and Dennis Cheroutes
Steven Cochoff
Carolyn and Byron Craig
Joanne S. Crosby
Cymaron Foundation
Madeline and Jeffrey Darst, MD
Susan Davis
Cathy and Joe Ethington
Rosanna and Johannes Faessler
Deborah Friedman
Katherine and Mark Fulford
Stacey Galvez
Richard Geisman
Sheika Gramshammer

Clyde Hanks
Debra Herz
Anne Hokin
Judy and Bob Holmes, JDs
Karen and Dennett Hutchinson, JD
Jane and Gregory Johnson
Helen Johnson
Frances and Vincent Jones
Matt Juechter*
Tim and Barbara Kelley
Elaine Kelton
Lorna and Kim Kenly
Emma Alexandra Kenly and Andrew  
    Robert Kenly
Shane Kleinstein and Seth Gursky
Alison and Kim Knapp
Bettan Laughlin
Sterling Nell Leija
Victoria and Patrick MacFarlane
Newman’s Own Foundation
Karen and Hans Oberlohr
Brigid O’Connor
Priscilla O’Neil
Susan O’Neil
Lizzy, Matt, Margaret and Caroline Owens
Phyllis Paulsen
Pinecones
Carolyn and Steve Pope
Andrea Reitzel
Jaque and Jack Roberts
Katie and Mike Santambrogio
Connie Scutari
Terry Sprague and Stephen Livingston
Caren and Albert Stahmer
Audrey Stone
Carla Thomas and Robert Thomas, MD
Margot and Ned Timbel
Cynthia S. Van Osdol
Kristina and Steve Vardaman
Carole Watters
Drs. Kristine and Keith Weisz
Joan Whittenburg
Tucker Woolfolk
Jason Wynkoop
Nancy and Hap Young
Planned Gifts (Unknown Value) 
Susan Ballard**
Mark Brammer
Sandra and Leo Dunn**
Craig J. Foley**
Jim and Mary Hagen**
Laine and Merv Lapin**
Carol and Jeff Parker**
Bob and Gretchen* Ravenscroft**
Sharon and Daniel Riggs**
David* and Liz Stern**

*Indicates Deceased
**Indicates Planned Gift
***Indicates In-Kind Gift   


